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Hello Siskiyous and Happy Classified Appreciation Week!

As mentioned in my Campus Connection submission, Classified professionals serve as the
backbone of this organization. We could not operate without their dedicated efforts. Many of
our classified professionals wear many hats. As we struggle to regain personnel stability, our
classified staff persists in getting necessary tasks completed for the benefit of providing our
students with a conducive learning environment. A resolution acknowledging classified
professionals was read at the May 16, 2023 regular Board Meeting. As a token of
my appreciation, a small gift is available to you in the President's Office. Feel free to stop by
and grab your gift out of the gold box.

This Week's Updates

Enrollment report: Can be accessed here. 
Educational Master Plan Survey (Employees): If you haven't done so already, please
complete the Educational Master Plan Survey. This will allow us to gather needed data
for our 'Reimagining the Future of College of the Siskiyous' plan. The data will also serve
as our initial discussion points on Convocation
Day. https://forms.office.com/r/3B9rVXVsez 
Reminder Participatory Governance Councils Annual Survey 2022-2023:  In order to
ensure that the information disseminated in our five participatory governance
committees (Administrative Services Council, College Council, Instruction Council, IPB,
and Student Services Council) is being shared campus-wide, we are asking that all
employees complete a short survey. Following the guidelines set forth in AP 3250, the
six committees listed above will incorporate the data collected from this survey into
their Campus-Wide Standing Committee Annual Report and Evaluation. Please click on
the link below to begin the survey. For those going off contract, please attempt to
complete the survey by Thurs. May 25, 2023. For those continuing to work through
summer, please complete the survey by June 15, 2023. Thank YOU!  
https://forms.office.com/r/qJAMtKLH7Y 
Public Comment at 5-16-23 Board Meeting: First, thank you to all of the students who
came and spoke during Public Comment at last week's Board meeting. Because
responses cannot be made during public session, I have attached responses to this
email. As a reminder, comments such as those mentioned in the attachment are not
Board purview (hence the reason why the trustees did not/cannot respond). It is my
responsibility to identify the issues/comments and provide a response to the Board. For
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5-16-23 Public Comment Responses 
Student Comments District Response 


Facilities  
• Lack of clearance of parking spots 


during inclement weather closures  
 
 


• Campus being locked during 
inclement weather closures 
(students not being able to access 
facilities)  
 


• Cleaning of lodges: Lobby & 
Bathrooms 


Facilities  
• The amount of snow this year was so substantial that there was no remaining spaces to 


move the snow. Per safety requirements, maintenance consistently cleared an area for 
emergency vehicles and deliveries. 


 
• Yes, the campus is locked during campus closures for security purposes. 


 
 
 
 


• Both Director Rivera and Supervisor Ferrasci will be completing cleanliness checks to 
ensure the cleanliness of our lodging facilities.  


Food  
• Availability of food in between 


hours of operation 
 
 
 
 
 


• Request for healthier food options 
and larger portions 


 
 
 
 
 


• Student ran out of meal points but 
needs more meals 


 


Food  
• One refrigerated vending machine will be moved to the Student Center to provide grab 


& go options for students outside of Food Service hours. Our Food Services Supervisor 
and his staff intend to maintain a rotating selection of sandwiches, bowls, soups, pasta 
dishes and many other options, including drinks that will be rotated in and out.  We hope 
to also offer the Blue Plate specials in the vending machines so students, staff and/or 
community members can bring home fresh made dinners nightly. 


 
• Our Food Service Supervisor has been notified and is planning to provide healthier food 


options. A Student Survey will be distributed in fall to determine student food 
preferences. Once a new menu has been developed, we plan to have a monitor to 
display our new menu. Furthermore, our new TOAST system has the ability to produce 
nutritional labels from recipes which we plan to display on the menus and grab and go 
packages.  


 
• The lodges have recently added an ‘Extra Large’ meal plan option to their contract. The 


lodges and food services are creating a document which helps equate meal points to 







 
 
 


• More grab and go options 
 


actual meals (so students know how many meals they will be able to purchase with their 
meal points). We hope this will help students manage their meal points. 


 
• Our Food Service Supervisor has been notified and will look into providing a larger 


variety of grab and go options (as mentioned in the first bullet). 
Communication 


• Messaging of campus closures are 
not timely  


 
 
 
 
 


• Send notifications ahead of time 
 


Communication 
• During inclement weather or any campus closure situation, we ensure timeliness of our 


messages. Typically, initial messages are sent between 6:30a – 7a. There was one time 
during the spring semester when we had to send an updated message around 8a due to 
a shift in weather. Student are encouraged to sign up for COS Connect and to check their 
Siskiyous emails on a regular basis. Understanding that the College still has gaps in 
communication, this issue will be discussed in Executive and President’s Cabinets.  
 


• When possible, we do send notification ahead of time. We did this twice during the 
spring semester (notifying the campus the night before that the campus was going to be 
closed the following day due to inclement weather).  


Courses 
• Instructors should offer F2F 


courses via zoom when campus is 
closed 


 
• Preference for F2F courses  


 
 


• Lack of PHYS instructor (PHYS 
needed for transfer) 


 


Courses 
• Faculty teaching face-to-face classes are not obligated to convert their class to 


Zoom/remote during campus closures. During certain closures, the internet is 
inaccessible (ex. Mill Fire).  


 
• A Course Preference Survey was distributed and it showed that students’ preference 


was: 1) online 2) face-to-face 3) hybrid. 
 


• We have had two failed searches for our PHYS Faculty member and after finally offering 
the position, the PHYS faculty member resigned a year later. We are in the process of 
posting a PHYS/Math position which we hope will be filled by spring 2024. 


Misc. 
• More funding should go towards 


student services 
 


• Not enough advertisement for 
student support programs (ex. 
Dee Deleon) 


Misc. 
• Student services has access to various categorical funds including new funds such as 


enrollment & retention, LBGTQ+, and mental health. 
 


• Our new social media coordinator has been doing a tremendous job marketing and 
advertising various programs. 





		5-16-23 Public Comment Responses








CLASSIFIED
PROFESSIONALS

For the hard work you do
every day!





transparency purposes, I am also providing them here. Please encourage our students
to participate in ASB so that their voices can be heard on a consistent basis. It was so
nice seeing and hearing from so many students! 
HUGE Kudos to the Graduation Planning Committee! I cannot express how
appreciative I am of everyone involved in commencement prep, planning, decorating,
facilitation, coordination, live streaming and participation. It was an event to remember!
Many, many thanks to all of you!
Next week's All College email and Summer All College emails: There will be no All-
College email next week and the Summer All-College emails will be 'All-College Email
Lites' (similar to Winter Session). Happy end of the semester!

SJEDI Corner:

6th Annual CCC LGBTQIA+ Summit Advisory Board Interest Form: The California
Community College Chancellor's Office is establishing an advisory committee to support
the work to advance our LGBTQ+ initiatives throughout the system and to support the
6th Annual CCC LGBTQ+ Summit (2024). This committee will provide input and guidance
to ensure that our efforts align with the priorities of our community. If you are a
student, staff, faculty member, and/or administrator at a community college and would
like to serve on our advisory committee, please complete this interest form.

Lastly, I will be on a snowboard trip in Mt. Hood and will be off campus Thursday and Friday. In
my absence, Dr. Mark Fields will be serving as Acting President. 

Have a great week everyone!

Char Perlas, PhD MPA MS
Superintendent/President 
College of the Siskiyous

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScxIqKOG35XeVQgV8xLHLhSGqxSH_cryYOUB5_zvSPs7KY9Hw/viewform
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